
We welcome your prayer requests! Please list 
requests below, tear off this sheet and put      

it in the offering plate today. 
 

For Bulletin & Prayer Chain - prefer requests be for  
attendees, family & close friends.  (Note: these requests will  

           also be on our web site and may be announced during our church  
           service which is broadcast on the internet.) 
 

 Keep request confidential - to be shared only with prayer  
 partners, staff and board.  

 

Your Name: ___________________________  
 

Request: _____________________________  
___________________________________
___________________________________
___________________________________
___________________________________
___________________________________
___________________________________
___________________________________
___________________________________
___________________________________

 Our Worship Center is looped with a t-coil for hearing aids. 

Parkside Bible Ministry Team: 
 

Lead Pastor - Gary Spykerman - 616-990-8431 (gary@parksidebibleholland.org) 
Associate Pastor - Joe Johnson - 616-325-6617 (joe@parksidebibleholland.org) 

Worship Arts Director - Allyssa Thompson - 616-295-7508 (allyssa@parksidebibleholland.org) 
Admin. Assistant - Judy Timmer - 399-4410  (churchoffice@parksidebibleholland.org) 

Admin. Assistant - Barbara Carlisle - 399-4410 (churchoffice@parksidebibleholland.org) 
Buildings & Grounds Upkeep - Rex DeBoer - 616-566-1807 & Dale Bronsink 

Elder of the Week - Harold Kimbel - 616-292-4380 
Deacon of the Week - Ben Van Enk - 616-403-0940 

 

Parkside Bible Church 
14461 James Street, Holland, MI 49424   616-399-4410 

www.parksidebibleholland.org 
Find us on Facebook:  www.facebook.com/parksidebibleholland 

Follow us @parksidebible on Twitter:  www.twitter.com/parksidebible 

 

December 1, 2019 
10:45 a.m.  

 

“Passionately Pursuing Jesus Christ  
Within Community” 

 Parkside Bible Church livestreams our Sunday Morning Worship  
Services. Please visit the ‘Parkside Media’ page on our website 

(www.parksidebibleholland.org) if you desire additional information. 

CHURCH PANTRY    
 

For the month of December, we are accepting donations of  
baking items such as flour, sugar, baking soda vanilla, cake mixes, 

frosting, etc. The drop box is located in the Fellowship Hall next  
to the Women’s Ministry Counter.   

Parkside Youth Group will be meeting today right 
after the morning service in the youth room.  If 

you’re in 6th - 12th grade, please plan to join us.   
If you have questions, contact Keith Welch at  

616-510-3710. 

            

                         PLEASE PRAY  

 

* for Bonnie Boyd who had cataract surgery on one eye 
and will have the other eye done in a couple weeks; 
* for Larry Pete who is finishing up his chemo and radiation 
treatment — Pray that he will not have bad side effects 
during these treatments and that he will soon be cancer-
free;  
* for recovery for Mike & Jane Tiffany’s good friend, Bob 
Holman, who had surgery on his broken ankle last 
Wednesday; 
* for Cathie Raby’s brother, Pat, who continues to recover 
from an infection in his amputated leg. Pray for a good 
treatment plan to heal his stump; 
* for healing for Cathie Raby who has been sick with 
bronchitis and whooping cough for several weeks;              
* for healing for Linda Furbush’s mom, Nancy Kissell, 
who had laser eye surgery last week;  
* for our homebound: Paul & Donna Beyer and Al & 
Ginny Tennant;  
* for our Prayer Families of the week: Don, Monica & 
Skyla Van Dine, Jon, Jenn, Claudia, Constance & Chloe 
Van Dyke, Steve & Jan Van Dyke, Ben, Jana & Nathan 
Van Enk, Ade & Sharon Van Houten and Tony & Deb  
Van Houten; 
* for our GGF sister church: Georgetown Grace Church, 
in Hudsonville, Pastor Jared Kusz; 
* for Titus & Kristy Lloyd, serving with Grace Ministries 
International in Malawi. 

 

 
                          

TOYS FOR TOTS 
 

We are collecting toys this year for Toys for Tots.  There  
is a special need for gifts for babies and teens. The  
donation box is located near the front door.   Please  

donate by 12/17. 

 

GRACE CHRISTIAN UNIVERSITY PRESENTS 
THEIR  “GLORIA”  CONCERT  

This Friday, December 6, at 7:00 p.m. at Rush Creek  
Bible Church, 2334 76th Street in Byron Center. 

 

This is a free event (no ticket or registration required).  A  
free-will offering will be taken to benefit the School of Music, 

Worship & Technology. Please plan to attend. 



LADIES DINNER & GAME NIGHT CHRISTMAS EVENT  Ladies, join us for a special 
Ladies Dinner & Game Night this Friday at 5:30 p.m. in the Fellowship Area. It’s a 
potluck so sign up at the Women’s Ministry Counter indicating what you can bring.   
Also this is Bingo night so please bring two wrapped gifts of at least $5 value.  You’ll  
go home with two gifts and will enjoy a great time with the ladies!  Questions, talk to 
Judy Timmer at 399-4410 or email churchoffice@parksidebibleholland.org. 
 

EMPTY NESTERS  Come and join the fun!  Our next gathering of the Empty Nesters 
will be a Christmas party at Brent and Norma Jean DeVelasco’s on Saturday, Dec. 14  
at 5:00 p.m.  Their address is 3505 63rd Street in Saugatuck.  Bring along a white 
elephant gift (one per person) to exchange and also an appetizer or dessert dish to 
share.  If you are at the stage of life where the kids are grown and gone (or close to it!) 
we’d love to have you join us!  If you have questions, see Sue Spykerman. 
 

EVENING SERVICE NEXT SUNDAY  Our evening service next Sunday will be from 
6:00-7:00 p.m. at Benjamin’s Hope, 15468 Riley Street in Holland. Please join us for  
this special Sunday evening service with some very special people.  (We will not be 
meeting at Parkside but go directly to Benjamin’s Hope.) 

 

FAMILY BIBLE HOUR  Please join us every Sunday morning at 9:30 a.m. for Family 
Bible Hour.  We have classes for everyone-from Infant Nursery to Senior High for the 
children and we offer 4 different adult classes.  If you’ve never been, come and check  
it out!  You will receive sound Biblical teaching and fellowship with others in the class!  
Attendance last Sunday was 88—will you be part of the count next Sunday?  Our FBH 
offerings go to Benjamin’s Hope and last week’s offering was $61.00.  We have been 
able to present Benjamin’s Hope with a $1000 check from our FBH offerings and are 
only $315.13 from being able to donate an additional $1000 before Christmas. 
 

CHRISTMAS BASKETS  We will be putting together 10 Christmas baskets for the 
holidays and could use the following items: cereal, peanut butter, stuffing mix, boxed 
potatoes, mac and cheese, canned fruit, canned tomatoes, canned tuna, dessert mix, 
jar of applesauce, canned sweet potatoes, cranberry sauce, canned beans, crackers, 
rice, oatmeal, pasta, spaghetti sauce, chicken noodle soup, tomato soup, corn, mixed 
vegetables, carrots and green beans. Please put in the Food Pantry box by Sunday, 
December 22.  Questions, talk to Julie Hapke or Ruthann VanAelst at 399-9950. 

BIRTHDAYS 
 

12/2 Sharon Hoogendoorn 
12/3 Tom Foulkes, Kim Kuiken, Beth Brink 

12/4 Maureen Cooke 
12/5 Justin Vanderbilt 

THE GOSPEL… 
 
 

Genesis 1:1 - God made everything. 
 

Genesis 1:31 - God made everything 
perfectly  - No death or suffering. 

 
Genesis 3:17-19 - The punishment     
for sin is death. Due to sin, the world     

is no longer perfect. 
 

Romans 5:12 - Because our mutual  
grandfather, Adam, sinned, we now    

sin too. 
 

Romans 3:23 - We need to realize    
that all are sinners, including              

ourselves. 
 

Romans 10:9 - We must trust in  
Jesus Christ as the One who died in  
our place, paying the punishment for  
our sin on the cross; resurrected in  

victory over death. 
 

Ephesians 2:8-9 - For by grace are  
you saved through faith and not of  

yourselves.  It is a gift from God, not  
of works, lest any man should boast. 

 
 
 

IF YOU HAVE QUESTIONS OR WOULD 
LIKE TO DISCUSS YOUR RELATIONSHIP 
WITH GOD, PLEASE CONTACT PASTOR 

GARY, PASTOR JOE, OR CALL THE 
CHURCH OFFICE. 

 

If you are a visitor today or recently - WELCOME!!!  Please 
fill out a visitor card located in the paper holder in the pew 
in front of you and take it to the Welcome Center near the 
front door following the service to receive a gift. We hope 

to see you again real soon! 

SAVE THE DATE! 
 

Mark your calendars for Saturday, January 4, 2020, so you don’t miss out as we kick 
off our 100 Year Anniversary Celebration with a Chili Cook-Off!  There will be lots of 
fun and lots of chili to try as well as kid-friendly food   for those who don’t like chili.  
Sign ups to enter our chili begin on 12/15.   You won’t want to miss this!  Questions, 
contact Julie Hapke at happyjolappy@gmail.com or Kelly DeFrell at 616-834-4700. 

Today following the morning service  Youth Group - meeting in the Youth Room 
Tonight 6:00 pm  No Evening Service 
Monday  6:00 pm  Walking Exercise Class 
Tuesday 11:30 am  Group Prayer with Church Staff - All invited 
Wednesday 6:30 am  Men’s Morning Group 
Wednesday 1:30 pm  Visitations with Pastor Joe 
Thursday 8:00 pm  Men’s Basketball 
Friday 5:30 pm  Ladies Dinner & Game Night Bingo/Potluck 
Friday  10:00 am  Heartfelt Stitches 
Saturday 7:30 am  Men’s Saturday Morning Group at Russ’ on River 
Saturday  7:00 pm  Coordinator’s Dinner 
December 8  9:30 am  Family Bible Hour for all ages 
December 8 10:45 am  Morning Worship Service  
December 8  6:00 pm  Evening Service at Benjamin’s Hope 
December 13  7:00 pm  “Unchained” Young Adult Group 
December 14  5:00 pm  Empty Nester’s at DeVelasco’s 
December 15  6:00 pm  Christmas Carol Sing at Parkside 
December 22  6:00 pm  Christmas Carol Sing to Community 

ASSISTING IN WORSHIP THIS MORNING 
 

Ushers: Bob Boardman, Jay, Trip & Nick Riemersma  Sub:  Barry Dekker 
 Before Church Greeters:  Brian & Jane Mokma 

After Church Greeters:  Howard Kimbel, Ben Van Enk 
Welcome Center:  Kathy Trantham     Library: Shirley Brookhouse 

                  Infant Nursery (Birth-Age 2): Micah Fisher, Courtney Cook, Ryza Zandstra 
S.O.U.L. Patrol (Age 3-K)  Jenn & Claudia Van Dyke 

 S.M.A.S.H. (Age 1st-5th Grade):  Ted & Doris Van Deusen 
 

 
ASSISTING IN WORSHIP NEXT SUNDAY 

 

Ushers: Doug Dibkey, Dennis Klemm, Daniel Furbush, Barry Dekker    Sub: Harold Kimbel 
Before Church Greeters:  Russ & Laurie Hoek 

After Church Greeters:  Jay Riemersma, Brian Mokma 
Welcome Center:  Julie Hapke, Ruthann Van Aelst     Library: Angie Rees 

                  Infant Nursery (Birth-Age 2): Sally Taylor, Nina Hulst, Rachael Follett 
S.O.U.L. Patrol (Age 3-K)  Jenn & Claudia Van Dyke 

 S.M.A.S.H. (Age 1st-5th Grade):  Ted & Doris Van Deusen 

 
 
 

ANNIVERSARIES 
 

12/4 Terry & Rosie Boeve 
12/6 Walt & Gayle Kibby 

12/7  Brent & Norma Jean DeVelasco 


